
     
         VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
July 19th @ 6:00 P.M.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call:								Guests:
Sandra Knott				Ryan Shoffstall			Margaret Brumfield		
Randy Kaehler				Heather Kegg			Michael Brumfield
Mel Rotroff				Gary Bias			Anthony Lowery
Frank Dietz				Connor Kinsey (phone) 		Cory Burch
Eric Barhorst				
Terry Brentlinger 		

Minutes from the last meeting (July 6, 2021) stand as is.
Mel Rotroff made the motion to approve the bank reconcile for June, Sandra Knott seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Eric Barhorst made the motion to pay the bills, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Deputy Seth Barhorst told the Council that he had received complaints about speeding on Main Street.  He will be watching Main Street and Stephenson more closely in the upcoming weeks.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall asked for a motion to approve the removal of all non-compliant playground equipment, bleachers, and buildings within the Village’s parks.  This was discussed at the last Council meeting, but no vote was held.  Eric Barhorst made the motion to remove all non-compliant items, Mel Rotroff seconded.  The Council approved unanimously.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall (on behalf of Village Administrator Dave Scott) told the Council that a gas leak was found in the library.  The building was aired out, and the gas was turned off so the library could remain open while repairs are done.  Also, a vehicle damaged the air handler/ac at the library and it has been repaired.
Gary Bias (Zoning Officer) noted that he had taken 18 calls since the last Council meeting.  He told the Council that he will be sending out Zoning Violation Warnings to residents who have non-functioning vehicles and/or vehicles with no tags on their properties.  He will be speaking with Connor Kinsey (Village Solicitor) about the proper legal steps to remove vehicles if the warnings are not heeded.  Eric Barhorst inquired about vehicles parked over sidewalks.  Gary Bias stated that blocking sidewalks is also a violation.  Gary Bias stated that he will also be discussing the building off 33 that was built with no permit and is operating a business in an area not zoned for business.  Warnings will be issued.  Gary Bias will also be meeting with Dave Scott next week to discuss the progress of the annexation process.  Lastly, Gary Bias updated the Council that the new Village Zoning Maps should be available soon.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall told the Council that Dave Scott had requested a meeting with the Building, grounds, and Parks Department to begin setting up the list of rules for the parks to operate under.  The meeting was set for July 22 at 3PM.
The Street, Drainage, and Sidewalks Committee stated that they need to have an Ordinance passed before they could issue any warnings about sidewalks that need repaired.  Eric Barhorst stated that he would bring in a copy of what is used by Sidney Ohio as a reference.  A meeting was set up for further discussion on July 28 at 9am.
Eric Barhorst noted that the water was not draining correctly on the self-made sidewalks on the Barhorst property in town.  It was noted that there was also a water leak on that property.  They will check the sidewalk once the water repair is complete.
Margaret and Michael Brumfield wanted information on the parcels that NV Home Solutions had received a zoning change for as they are now listed for sale.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall informed that they when they sold they would have the zoning that had been approved for NV Homes, and that this zoning change was only applicable to those two parcels.  They stated that they would like to build on some of their properties and would need to speak to the Zoning Officer about regulations.  They also had questions about purchasing abandoned properties in the area.  They said the Logan county Auditor told them to reach out to the owners but the owners could not be found.  Gary Bias suggested they watch the Logan County Sheriff sales and Landbank for properties that go on the market.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall also noted that properties that are abandoned cannot be sold until property taxes build up to a certain level.  Connor will look more into the process to see if any other options exist.
Anthony Lowery addressed the Council on behalf of the Indian Lake Pride board.  They would like approval to have a Pride Event on June 3 and June 4, 2021 at Emil Davis Park.  June 5, 2022 they will have a clean-up day to be sure the park is left clean and in good condition.  They plan to donate a portion of the proceeds back to the Village to be used for Emil Davis Park.  They stated that they will be a 501c organization and will have blanket liability policy in place.  This event will be family friendly.  They will work to include local businesses as well.  They will request a beer license.  They will have security.  They will have support and input from other organizations in the area who have sponsored similar events.  They will provide a shuttle service if parking will be an issue.  They want to be able to hold events long term, so they will strive to be sure that everything is handled correctly.  Frank Dietz voiced concerns over security issues.  The Mayor agreed and stipulated that security must be handled by professionals, not volunteers.  Terry Brentlinger made the motion to reserve Emil Davis Park in their name June 3-5, 2022, contingent on Council’s final approval of the complete written plans.  Eric Barhorst seconded the motion.  Council approved unanimously.
Eric Barhorst told the Council that the Village employees worked hard and did a great job today on their water line repairs at Woodlawn.  
Terry Brentlinger reminded the Council that Friday, Saturday, and Sunday there would be games at both ball parks in town.  Terry Brentlinger and Dave Scott will be monitoring the parks’ conditions as they have been left in poor shape multiple times this year.  All organizations will have to begin following park rules, signing contracts, etc. as soon as all documents are completed and approved.  
The Council also brought up that the shed belonging to the Ball Association on Village Property was in terrible condition and would need to come down.  The Ball Association will be notified so that they can move it if they would like to, and if not, we can then remove it.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall told the Council that the next step of mitigation has been approved and we may begin to see activity at the old gas station by August of this year.  We are not sure yet if surrounding streets will be affected.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall then provided the readings/votes on the following Ordinances.
Resolution 2021-15
A RESOLUTION BY THE COUNCIL OF THE VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW AUTHORIZING THE VILLAGE TO HAVE THE LOGAN COUNTY AUDITOR ADD AN ADDITIONAL TAX LIEN ON CERTAIN REAL ESTATE FOR COLLECTION FOR SERVICES RENDERED AS STATED HERIN 
Frank Dietz made the motion to pass Resolution 2021-15, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Mel Rotroff made the motion to adjourn, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
The next Council Meeting will be Monday, August 2, 2021 at 6PM.
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